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February 6, 2014 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I know that you are all looking forward to your winter break and hopefully an end to all this bad weather soon! I am also 
aware that some of you had some concerns about our distance learning which I hope to be able to address in another 
communication with you tomorrow.  Thank you for all your understanding and cooperation over the past few weeks with 
the inclement weather, early dismissals, delayed openings, and school closings.  Let’s pray the groundhog was wrong!!! 
 
Please be advised that Mrs. AbdelAziz will not be returning to St. Stan’s after our winter break as she would like to spend 
more time with her family.  Mr. David Murray, who has been acting as one of our substitute teachers over the past year 
and a half, will join our faculty as the Spanish and Library teacher.  Mr. Murray has a BS in both Spanish and Political 
Science and will begin his tenure when we return to school on Tuesday, February 18th.  I know you join me in wishing 
Mrs. AbdelAziz well and welcoming Mr. Murray to our faculty.   
 
In addition, Ms. Chelly Kolczynski, our Aftercare Director, has taken a position as an aide in another school.  Ms. 
Jacqueline Rhein has been hired to finish out the year as our Director. Ms Rhein is a former Catholic school teacher.  
 
Finally, Mrs. Teresa Capotosto has had health issues for the last few weeks and Ms. Alexandra Burke has been filling in 
as our Art and Gym teacher.  She will continue to do so until Mrs. Capotosto can return to work. 
 
Please join us this Sunday at the 9:00AM Mass as the Knights of Columbus honor Mrs. Debbie Kubeck, our Music and 
Middle School Social Studies teacher, as Teacher of the Year! 
 
Reminders: 

• Transportation and textbook papers sent home last week are due in the office by the end of February. 

• Re-register your children before March 31st and save a $100.00 late fee. 

• School will be closed Monday, February 10 through Monday, February 17th and will reopen on  

Tuesday, February 18th.   

 

 

Enjoy your winter break! 
Mrs. Patricia Graham 
 


